
Statewide Independent Living Council (SILC)

July 7-8th Minutes 2016

The Statewide Independent Living Council held a meeting on July 7-8th, 2016 at 4320 Lake St. in Lake Charles, Louisiana. Chairperson Gale Dean, presided.  

Present:


Baker, Kandy

Bristo, Rashad

Cottonham, Danny

Dean, Gale

Deplechine, Jamie

Fuselier, Rocky

Geddes, Sharon

Morales, Rosemary

Nguyen, Steven

Polotzola, Bambi

Taylor, Erick

Viltz, Roszella

Warner, Tara

Cochran,Jay

Absent: 

Gray, Anita

SILC Staff Present

Lewis, Jessica 

Guests:
Mitch Granger

Paige Kelly 

Mark Martin 

Rosemary Yesso 

Jolan Jolivette

Quorum was present.

CALL TO ORDER AND INTRODUCTIONS
SILC Interim-Chairperson, Gale Dean, called the meeting to order at 1:06pm, and asked everyone to briefly introduce themselves. GODA and SILC Staff identified themselves and their represented agencies. A quorum was present.

APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA:

After going over the items on the agenda, Tara Warner motioned to approve the agenda, and Sharon Geddes seconded. The July agenda were approved unanimously by the council without any opposition.
CONDUCTING A MEETING AND ROBERT’S RULES

Jolan Jolivette presented information to the council on how to best run an effective, timely, and orderly meeting. He reminded members participation is key to having a productive meeting. Jolan discussed how to make a motion, how to second a motion, and approve a motion.
MISSION STATEMENT

Gale Dean went over the mission statement for the Statewide Independent Living Council. She also went over ground rules the SILC council should try to follow. Gale told the council that the mission statement and ground rules would be good to keep in their binders.
OLD BUSINESS
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

The council took a few moments to review the May 18-19th meeting minutes. The council wants to revise the minutes to show who was present for each day of the meeting and correct the spelling of the council members’ names. Roszella Viltz motioned to approve the minutes with corrections and were seconded by Sharon Geddes. The July minutes were approved unanimously by the council without any opposition.

Executive Committee Nominations for 2016-2017

The council agreed there will be a nominations and elections for the executive positions.

Gale Dean was nominated for chair.

Danny Cottonham motioned and Tara Warner seconded to close nominations for Chair. 

Rashad Bristo was nominated for Vice-Chair.

Roszella Viltz motioned and Danny Cottonham seconded to close nominations for Vice-Chair.

Rashad Bristo was elected unanimously by the council for Vice-Chair.

Roszella Viltz was nominated for Secretary.

Danny Cottonham motioned and Jay Cochran seconded to close nominations for Secretary.

Steven Nguyen was nominated for Treasurer.

Roszella Viltz motioned and Danny Cottonham seconded to close nominations for Secretary.

Jamie Duplechine was nominated for Member-at-large.

Steven Nguyen motioned and Rashad Bristo seconded to close nominations for Member-at-large.

Danny Cottonham motioned and Sharon Geddes seconded to approve the nominated members for officers to the Executive Committee for 2016-2017.

Revised By-Laws Discussion and Vote

Gale Dean went over all the revisions made to the By-laws and asked members to go over them as well. In regards to Article V. sec. 1 E, Bambi Polotzola and Tara Warner agreed the council should make every effort possible to accommodate individuals with disabilities. Rashad Bristo motioned and Jamie Duplechine seconded to approve the By-laws with necessary corrections. The By-laws were approved unanimously by the council without any opposition.
PARTNER UPDATES

GODA:

Bambi Polotzola let the council know Louisiana has concluded its longest legislative session in the history of our state. She mentioned the State was not able to raise enough revenue, but there were not significant cuts to services for individuals with disabilities. She let members know that the Governor’s Advisory Council on Disability Affairs (GACDA) had its first meeting, and there are the following subcommittees: Education, Employment, Accessibility, and Transportation. She told the council about Employment First, which will be the executive order from the Governor. She told the members there will be a training or the ADA, and that we will have our first GOV Talks this month. Bambi let members that nomination for the GOLD Awards are being sent out.

Tara Warner made a motion and Jay Cochran seconded to write a letter to the Governor to encourage him to issue an executive order for Employment First. There were no objections and the motion passed.

LRS: 

Kandy Baker told the council LRS does a state plan every three years as part of WIOA. The LRS portion of the state plan was approved. She also told the council about 82% of the placements by employment development specialist were successful. The Community Rehabilitation Program Bureau and LRS hosted the University of Arkansas as they lead focus groups. Kandy told us that from July 2015 to March 2016, there were 3,124 consumers who received IL services. She also let the council know they elected new officers for LRC.
CILS UPDATES

Gale Dean:

Gale Dean handed the council members the new brochure for her center, and told them about the services her center offered. She told the council that there will be an annual fundraiser and disability awareness event happening October 2nd, and it will be called Run, Walk, and Roll. It will be a fun run, 5K, and 10K in Shreveport. She told the council the center was able to participate in the Northwest Louisiana Give for Good Program and we were able to raise $5,000 in 24 hours. She told the council about their excitement for the medicaid expansion, and when they listened to Ruth Kennedy talk more about the medicaid expansion at LSU. Gale told the council the center decided to become a Medicaid Application Center and we completed our training last week and passed the test. We are only waiting to pass the site review to become a Medicaid Application Center.

Mitch Granger:

Rocky Fuselier told the council the center has submitted the application for the Medicaid Application Center, but we have not done the training yet. He also mentioned the lafayette office has moved to a new location within Lafayette, and that the new location is bigger, better, and more accessible. We are able to ship out equipment to those who need it, and we received a donation of a power wheelchair worth about $15,000. He let council members know they hired someone knew to do their interpreting. The PCA program is growing, which is why they needed to expand their office to a better location. He also let the council know they were part of a group who helped individuals displaced from heir homes because of the flood. 

NEW BUSINESS:

RECESS OF MEETING:

A recess was called at 4:00pm.

MEETING RESUMED:

Meeting was called back to order by Chair Gale Dean on July 8, 2016, at 9:06 am, and Jamie Duplechine read the mission statement of the SILC.

Quarterly Budget Update

Kandy Baker went over the budget for FY16-17 for the SILC and the Interagency Agreement. Roszella Viltz motioned and Erick Taylor seconded to approve the quarterly budget update. There were no objections by the council and the motion passed.

Membership Activity Report for 704 Report

This report shows what progress was made in regards to the SPIL objectives. Gale told members to keep in mind what they have done and will do so it can go toward their goals. Gale went over the goals and objectives the members needed to reach for the 704 Report. Jamie Duplechine is a certified mentor and this can be reported on the 704 report. Steven Nguyen will be discussing topics on self advocacy and this can be reported on the 704 report. Steven and Bambi are on the OCCD Task Force. The council can email Jessica Lewis what councils, committees, or boards they serve.

Proposed SILC Standards and Indicators

Gale Dean told the council the reason why these indicators are important is because for the first time SILC will receive visits from the federal government to be monitored to make sure things are done correctly. What we put in our SPIL is a checklist in case we are being monitored.

Membership and Ending Terms

Jessica Lewis went over the membership and the terms that are about to expire.  Tara Warner’s term will be ending after this meeting. She mentioned the next person can be a parent with a child with a disability, and that she has applications  for four individuals. Bambi mentioned we should look at applicants who represent the northern part of the state or individuals with intellectual disabilities.

Brochures and Badges

Jessica Lewis handed out badges to all of the council members. She told members if they needed more badges for new members she could order more. Gale told the council they should wear their badges when they go to different events to bring more awareness and attention to SILC and the centers. Steven  helped Jessica put the brochures together for the council. Rocky Fuselier motioned and Erick Taylor seconded to accept the brochure with changes. There was no objection by the council and the motion passed.

UPCOMING SILC MEETING:

Date: July 6th and 7th, 2016 Quarterly Meeting

Location: Baton Rouge, Louisiana Rehabilitation Services Regional Office

MEETING ADJOURNED:

Roszella Viltz motioned to adjourn, Steven Nguyen seconded. The motion passed with no objection and the meeting adjourned on July 8, 2016.

Motion: Sharron G.
2nd: Jamie D.
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